REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 4th July 2017 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and County Cllr J Cottee and 8 members of the public
1. Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr N Dalton and Borough Cllr R Adair.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9th May 2017 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr D Walker (Chair) as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr W Pearson, seconded by Cllr D Bunker.
3. Chairman’s Review
Cllr D Walker and the clerk attended the Rushcliffe Town and Parish Conference in June, this was a very narrow agenda focusing on Health and much of which wasn’t applicable to Rushcliffe. Dr Shortt from East Leake Health Centre highlighted in his speech the problems with recruiting medical professionals in Rushcliffe for the first time.

Road sweeping has been carried out in the village, although there is still a problem with weeds in the gutters as there is a need for a man and a shovel at the same time. Cllr J Cottee states that where weed killer has been used on the weeds in the gutters and it then rains within 24hours it prevents it working but the council are unable to reapply.
The speed camera was welcomed back two weeks ago in a new location outside the village hall.

The previous weekend has been the busiest in 50years. Firstly we saw the arrival of the bee-eater birds from Southern Europe, 7 birds have been sighted and several hundred people have been to view them. The church saw 2 weddings, one on Friday and another on Saturday. The weekend was then rounded off by the village fete which took over £2000 in just 5 hours. The fete brought in many villagers, friends and others. Congratulations and thanks to Jane Schober and her team on such a successful event.
Last week also saw a special service in Southwell Minster in which a new curate was ordained to serve in our benefice including Rempstone.

As of next Monday the number 9 bus will have a new drop off and pick up point in Nottingham due to the renovation work at the Broadmarsh centre.

4. Co-opting Councillor Vacancy 
There has been a vacancy on the parish council since Richard Beeby retired earlier this year. After advertising this we received one letter of interest from Lindsey Baum. The councillors nominate L Baum to join, proposed by Cllr A Lovett and seconded by Cllr J Santoro. L Baum completes the Acceptance of Office form which is countersigned by the clerk. Cllr A Lovett also completes her Acceptance of Office form as was absent from the previous meeting, this is countersigned by the clerk.

5. Internet/Phone
The current contract with BT is due to finish soon and due to a number of price increases the clerk has proposed switching provider and reverting back to standard broadband as this would save the parish council around £35 a month. The clerk proposed a 12month contract costing £21.95 ex VAT per month. The councillors were in full agreement therefore the clerk will arrange this when the current contract ends. 
6. Highways Issues

The A6006 is an A road by designation and not be design. HGVs cannot pass in places without mounting the pavements making it unsafe for pedestrians walking. Wymeswold have the same problem, with the commonality of cause and the potential backing of two county councils we would like to find a solution. Cllr J Cottee – Highways have been asked to look at various spots and instructed to look for a solution. Officers are now going to liaise with Leicestershire County Council.

There has been more traffic since the A453 dual carriageway was opened. Cllr J Cottee – The East/West routes are the problem for small villages. Nottinghamshire County Council has to bid to the government for funding. The intention then is to look at diverting the HGVs to other routes not upgrade the current roads.

Cllr W Pearson suggests changing the 50mph signs on the outskirts of the village to 40mph to slow vehicles down, this has been successful carried out in Bunny.

Previously it was suggested the A6006 would be shut for several months at Zouch bridge whilst repair works were carried out which would have reduced traffic through the village, now a new bridge is to be built alongside.

The pavement along Main Street from Dales Close/Wolds Drive down to the bus stop which is used daily by children walking to catch the school bus is very dangerous as is only 27” wide and needs the mud/verges clearing back.


Cllr J Cottee has tried to find an update on the village drainage scheme but has had no response as yet.

7. Planning
a) 17/01333/FUL - (Remove existing conservatories.) Single storey rear extension, two storey side extension. 21 Wysall Lane Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RW – Plans displayed, site meeting scheduled for Saturday
b) 17/01112/FUL - Single storey front, rear and side extensions, convert garage to habitable room. 18 Wysall Lane Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RW – Pending decision
c) 17/01071/FUL - Detached garage. The Old Coach House 45 Main Street Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RJ – Pending decision
d) 17/00642/FUL - Forming new 4.2 metre wide 6 bar galvanised metal field gated entrance, 1.15 metres high. Canaan Farm Riding School Loughborough Road Costock Nottinghamshire LE12 6XB – Application Withdrawn
8.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	17.05.2017
	Post Office
	Card
	Postage for Annual Return
	£2.08

	22.05.2017
	Aon Insurance
	Card
	Insurance
	£612.43

	25.05.2017
	Eon
	D/D
	Electricity for CCTV
	£1.24

	25.05.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100103
	Clerk's Salary - May
	£166.27

	12.06.2017
	Autela
	Chq 100104
	Payroll Services
	£36.00

	25.06.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100105
	Clerk's Salary - June
	£166.27

	
	
	
	
	£984.29




Clerk presents bank reconciliation up to 31/05/2017. The outstanding cheques are signed by Cllr A Lovett and Cllr J Santoro. Clerk also reports that we have had a quote back for the CCTV sign installation costing £299+VAT for the installation and £229+VAT for the fixings. There are two other quotes outstanding. It was suggested that the parish council should fund the clerk’s addition hours for the work on the website including adding village hall events and church news as this was for the village and that any other advertising of private events on the website should be billed back to event organiser.
9.  Correspondence
Email received regarding vehicles parked obstructing the pavements on Wysall Lane. Cllr D Walker stated this may have been a particular problem on Sunday as visitors to the fete were being diverted to Wysall Lane for parking. Checking the current situation would form part of a village walk round.
Letter received from Mr and Mrs Crump with a number of items to address. Firstly a number of things in the village which need doing or could be done, this will form the basis of a village walk round by the councillors before reporting back at the next meeting. Secondly Mr and Mrs Crump proposed the parish council office was opened so residents know who the councillors are. Cllr D Walker suggested if people want to know the councillors they should come to the meetings but was willing to trial an open office for one hour during the village coffee morning subject to agreement by the village hall committee. Thirdly Mr and Mrs Crump expressed concern over the visibility coming out of their driveway due to the hedge on Highways land outside Beech House and by the car left by the island – this is a police enforcement issue, clerk to report on behalf of Mr and Mrs Crump. Finally Mr and Mrs Crump queried the ownership of and condition of the Old Main Road. Cllr D Walker states this is Highways owned land and there should be free passage into and out of the Old Main Road for pedestrians and vehicles. The condition of the road will be assessed during the village walk round.
Letter received regarding the barn in Welfare Field from a lady who would like to rebuild and turn it into a residential dwelling. There was a proposed entrance to be made by the village hall. Cllr D Walker noted an affidavit is in place to protect this area in order to maintain access for unloading outside the village hall. He also stated that it was difficult to respond should this be taken any further as he and many of the other councillors would need to make a declaration of interest and therefore the parish council would not be quorate. 

One post from the village Facebook page was also received regarding the grass verges and overgrown hedges in the village particularly along Wysall Lane and on Main Street between Wysall Lane and the village hall. This will also form part of the village walk round.
10.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr J Santoro – noted that ‘Public Participation’ had not been included. Cllr D Walker stated we were trialling taking questions after each agenda item instead this time.
2) Cllr D Walker – Cllr N Dalton had suggested we have ‘Fire Safety’ as a topic at the next meeting and invited the fire brigade to attend.

3) A refresher for the defibrillator training has been suggested – clerk to contact Jane Schober.

4) Cllr W Pearson – noted that a number of cars seem to be parked along the service road by the pub, these aren’t people in the pub but are believed to be those using the bus.
11.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th September 2017 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.40pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
